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Cambie Secondary  

Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
Our final days of the 2021-22 school year have been as adventurous! We want to acknowledge the success of 
the Class of 2022, who will embark on new experience outside the walls of Cambie. We believe the 
foundations they developed and the support of everyone they encountered in our school system, will serve 
them well in their ongoing journeys and endeavours.  
 
When looking back at the school year, it has been filled with rich learning. Over the past 185 school days, our 
students and staff have strived to “Raise the Bar” in all areas of learning. Students have worked hard to 
enhance their knowledge and understanding of their chosen curricular areas. The Cambie staff continued to 
work hard to champion students and their learning. Our staff focus all year has been on enhancing student 
engagement by connecting content learning to the big ideas of each course and increasing our students’ 
motivation and accountability for their work. In addition to the quality academic learning that has taken place, 
our students have also developed their skills in areas such as leadership, problem solving, communication, 
teamwork, perseverance, overcoming obstacles, and learning through mistakes.  
 
To our Staff, thank you for your ongoing dedicated work to support our students and their families. With 
kindness and compassion at the center of all that you do, thank you staff for planning rich experiences for your 
students and for honoring student voice. Your dedication and openness to all students has been appreciated! To 
our parents, thank you for your ongoing support of our work in the school. We wish to acknowledge the 
outstanding work of our PAC in general this year. For the enthusiasm and commitment to planning and 
supporting our community. A special thank you to our PAC for always modelling a positive welcoming energy 
around the school.  
 
There is much we can and will learn from our 2021-2022 experiences. We continued to put in place important 
policies and action plans to listen and learn, to ensure that we address inequity and racism at Cambie and in our 
community. We want to make our school safer and more welcoming than it has ever been for all; we 
acknowledge the impacts of inequity and systemic racism on students and our community, we strive to “do 
better and be better” as we plan for 2022-2023. You have our commitment: Cambie Staff will continue 
working on build a stronger, safer and more welcoming school with the well-being of students and their 
success at its heart. We wish you well over that the next two months. We hope this time brings you joy, good 
health and safety.  
 
It has been an honour to serve this community as principal and I look forward to hearing many great things 
about our school as I move to my new position at Burnett. I want to extend a warm welcome to our new 
principal, Ms. M. Timmins. 
 
On behalf of the staff at Cambie, I wish to extend our best wishes to all for a safe and healthy summer break.  
 
Sincerely, 
M. Jaswal 
Principal HJ Cambie Secondary School  
 

        @cambiecrusaders @cambiecrusaders 

 

Important Dates 
 
 
 

 

Sept 5 Labour Day – School Closed 
Sept 6 First day of school  
Sept 6 First day of Semester 1 – Regular Classes 
Sept 12 Photo Day 
Sept 23 Pro-D Day – School Closed to Students 
Sept 30 National Day of Truth and Reconciliation 
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Cambie Secondary School 
School Calendar 2022-2023   

September 2022 
Mon 5 Labour Day 
Tue 6 First Day of School 
Wed 7 First Day of Semester 1 Classes 
Mon 12 Student Photo Day 
Tue 13 Pathways Welcome Lunch 
Thu 15 PAC Meeting 7:00pm (All parents invited) 
Tue 20 Terry Fox Run 
Wed 21 Clubs Fest @ Lunch 
Thu 22 Pathways Fall Hike 

Semester 1 Meet the Teacher Night (7:00pm) 
Fri 23 Pro-D Day 

Grad Boat Cruise (Board 5:30pm; Cruise 6-9pm) 
Wed 28 Staff Collaboration Block 
Thu 29 Orange Shirt Day at Cambie 
Fri 30 Day for Truth and Reconciliation (School Closed) 
 
October 2022 
Wed 5 World Teacher Day 
Mon 10 Thanksgiving (School Closed) 
Wed 12 Student Photo Retakes 
Mon 17 Interim Reports Emailed Home 
Fri 21 Pro-D Day 
Mon 24 Post-Secondary Morning 
Wed 26 Staff Collaboration Block 
 
November 2022 
Tue 1 Gr 9/10 Immunization Clinic 
Wed 2 Provincial Graduation Assessment (Literacy 10) 

Gr 9 Take Our Kids to Work Day 
Thu 10 Remembrance Day Ceremony 
Fri 11 Remembrance Day (School Closed) 
Thu 17 PAC Meeting 7:00pm (All parents invited) 
Tue 22 CLC Conference Day 

Midpoint Report Cards Published 
Wed 23 Staff Collaboration Block 
Thu 24 Wake-A-Thon 
Fri 25 Pro-D Day 
Wed 30 Parent-Teacher Conferences (2-4pm) 
 
December 2022 
Thu 1 Parent-Teacher Conferences (2-4pm & 6-8pm) 
Sun-Thu 4-8 Individual Grad Photos 
Fri 16 Last Day Before Winter Break 
Dec 17 – Jan 2 Winter Break 
 
January 2023 
Tue 3 School Reopens 
Wed-Fri 4-6 Gr 8/9 Boys Basketball Tournament 
Mon 9 Semester 1 Incomplete Reports Emailed Home 
Wed-Fri 11-13 Jr/Sr Boys Basketball Tournament 
Wed 11 Staff Collaboration Block 
Thu 12 PAC Meeting 7:00pm (All parents invited) 
Tue 17 Cambie Open House 
Thu 19 Gr 7 Leadership Conference 
Thu 26 Last Day of Semester 1 Classes 
Fri 27 Pro-D Day 
Mon 30 Semester 2 Preparation Day (No classes in session) 
Tue 31 CLC Conference Day 
 

February 2023 
Wed 1 First Day of Semester 2 Classes 
Wed 8 Staff Collaboration Block 

Semester 1 Report Cards Published 
Fri 10 Senior (Gr 11/12) Winter Formal 
Thu 16 Semester 2 Meet the Teacher Night (7pm) 
Fri 17 Pro-D Day 
Mon 20 BC Family Day (School Closed) 
Wed 22 ACT (Pink Shirt) Day 
 
March 2023 
Tue 7 Interim Reports Emailed Home 
Thu 9 Gr. 7 Basketball Tournament 
Mar 11 - 26 Spring Break 
Mon 27 School Reopens 
Thu 30 PAC Meeting 7:00pm (All parents invited) 
 
April 2023 
Wed 5 Staff Collaboration Block 
Fri 7 Good Friday (School Closed) 
Mon 10 Easter Monday (School Closed) 
Fri 14 Pathways Digital Detox 
Tue 25 Midpoint Report Cards Published 
Wed 26 Provincial Graduation Assessment (Numeracy 10) 
Thu 27 Provincial Graduation Assessment (Literacy 12) 
 
May 2023 
Wed 3 Parent-Teacher Conferences (2-4pm) 
Thu 4 Parent-Teacher Conferences (2-4pm & 6-8pm) 
Fri 5 Gr 9/10 Immunization Clinic 
Tue 9 CLC Conference Day 
Wed 10 Staff Collaboration Block 
Thu 11 PAC Meeting 7:00pm (All parents invited) 
Mon-Fri 15-19 Pathways Strathcona Trip 
Fri 19 Pro-D Day 
Mon 22 Victoria Day (School Closed) 
Tue-Thu 23-25 RSSAA Individual Badminton Championships  
Thu 25 Cambie Awards Ceremony 7:00pm 
Wed 31 Athletics Banquet 
 
June 2023 
Mon 5 Incomplete Reports Emailed Home 
Wed 7 Staff Collaboration Block 
Thu 8 Valedictory Rehearsal 
Fri 9 Valedictory (7pm - UBC Chan Centre) 
Fri 23 Last Day of Semester 2 Classes 

H.J. Cambie Day 
Mon 26-27 Learning Completion Days 
Wed 28 Final Report Cards Published 

Graduation Dinner Dance 
Dry After Grad 

Fri 30 Administrative Day 
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JUNE 2022 

To wrap up our school year, students will be celebrating with lunch, listening to our grade 10 
Pathways Valedictorians, Katie Huang and Nayis Majumber, and watching our grade 10 slideshow. All 
students also got to go on one final field trip for the year! 

PATHWAYS 10 STUDENTS HEAD TO GROUSE MOUNTAIN: 
To celebrate the end of the 
program for our grade 10 
students, Ms. Paukov and 
Ms. Alblas brought the 
group up to Grouse 
Mountain for the day. We 
rode the tram, had the 
opportunity to explore the 
Grizzly Bear Habitat area, 
some short hiking trails, as 
well as ride the Peak 
Chairlift up to the top of 
Grouse and back. Students 
also tested their courage 
and strength by completing 
the Ropes Course. With the 
weather behaving, and 

students experiencing something new, our grade 10 Pathways students had a wonderful time as a class 
out and about! A special shoutout to Jan and Ritish who were the only two to complete the most 
challenging ropes course!   
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To celebrate the end of the school year, the grade 
8 and 9 Pathways students, along with Ms. Sanders 
and Mr. Kroeker adventured downtown to 
experience FlyOver Canada at Canada Place. Upon 
finishing, the group went off to Old Spaghetti 
Factory Gastown for some pasta!   
   

FAREWELL GRADE 10s! 
The Pathways Department would like to congratulate the grade 10 class on successfully completing the 
Pathways Program this year. Over the course of the three years, students in our program have 
completed thousands of volunteer hours around our community, have participated in countless 
fundraisers and have challenged themselves academically in our courses, all while navigating the 
pandemic. Next year, these students will be doing a number of different things: some will be heading 
to the IB Program at Richmond High, others will be participating the Rec Leadership Program and/ or 
the Medical Science Program here at Cambie, while others will continue on in the Cambie Community 
participating/ running clubs, playing on teams and putting on the Cambie Drama Production. We will 
you all the best as you step into your senior years of high school! 

We would also to congratulate two past Pathways 
students (Abigail Dumbrique and Saniya Mann) on 
their wonderful contributions to our Cambie 
Valedictory at the Chan Centre on June 10th. 
Abigail, along with two peers, were the Historians 
of the grad class, while Saniya was chosen as 
Valedictorian! A special congratulations to a few 
of our current Pathways students as well who did 

a beautiful job playing music at the Valedictory and participating in the singing of the National 
Anthem! 

 

SUMMER VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES: 
The Richmond Public Library is opening up their volunteer 
opportunities once again. If you are interested in participating in 
different events or being a part of the ‘Teen Ambassador’ Team, 
please take a look on the Richmond Public Library website. At the 
bottom of the website page, under “Support Your Library,” click on 
“Volunteer Now” to explore options.  

PW8/9 STUDENTS: 
FLYOVER CANADA + 

LUNCH 
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June Staff Collaboration Time 

 
Cambie staff met in small groups to explore different aspects of enhancing student learning and student 
engagement. The purpose of these sessions is to enhance the learning experience for our students. The 
following are topics that we had discussions about on this Collaboration morning: 
 

• Mental Health Innovation Grant 
• ELL end of the year assessment/ updating green folders 
• PHE track and field unit 
• Designing inclusive experiments/ tests that check for understanding for modified/ ELL Science 

10 
• Math ePortfolio questions and Precalculus 11 project 
• Home-ec - Testing multipurpose bread recipe 

 
 

 
Medical Science Program 

 
 

 
 

Cambie is graduating its first class of Paramedics from 
the Medical Science Program. Students graduating 
from this program were certified in Standard First Aid 
with CPR ‘C’ in their grade 11 year and now as 
Emergency Medical Responders in their grade 12 
year. 
  
This comes at a time where there is a critical shortage 
of Paramedics joining the BC Ambulance Service. 
These are talented and motivated students who have 
spent many hours learning how to assess and treat 
patients with conditions ranging from trauma to 
medical issues.  
  
Congratulations to a successful two years! Way to 
make Cambie proud! 
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Career Centre Newsletter JUNE/JULY 2022       

  
A reminder to grades eleven and twelve students and their parents to check the Career Centre Website 
Calendar often for date-specific information updates and Like and Follow Ms. Millar’s Career Centre Facebook 
Page to receive notifications. See Post-Secondary Websites for the latest information and updates. Post-secondary 
information events for grade eleven and twelve students and their parents are mostly all online at this time. Post-
Secondary Advisors will be available to follow up with any questions you may have. *Grade twelve students, most 
post-secondary applications open at the start of October. A Grade Twelve General Timeline is posted on the Cambie 
School Website and Ms. Millar’s Facebook page. See the Post-Secondary Websites for post-secondary program 
admission requirements and for any application/deadline updates! Contact the post-secondary if you have 
any questions regarding your application. Check your post-secondary and email accounts often as this is how they 
will communicate with you. See Ms. Millar if you have any questions or need assistance.        
Congratulations to 2022 Grads! Have a wonderful summer and all the best with your future endeavours!   Ms. 
Millar  : ) 
Grade twelve students, some post-secondary applications are open!  Apply now, before deadlines! *Colleges 
are accepting applications for most programs and university course transfer programs. See post-Secondary 
websites for application and deadline information. Among institutions:  Langara   
https://langara.ca/programs-and-courses/index.html   KPU   https://www.kpu.ca/admission/applying    
   
Among Upcoming Dates and Deadlines See the Career Centre Website Calendar for More!    
  
JUL 1/22 KPU Deadline to Apply for Fall 2022  
 
AUG 1/22 UVic Deferral Application Deadline - See your UVic account for details. 
 
AUG 1/22 Nelson Scholarship Deadline 
Are you a Grade 12 student that is doing exceptional work in the classroom, as well as in the community? This year, 
they are once again offering $10,000 for each scholarship opportunity: the Civic Leadership 
Scholarship and Indigenous Student Scholarship, in partnership with Indspire. Recipients of the awards are young 
leaders of tomorrow, showcasing a commitment to community stewardship and academic achievement. To learn 
more about the scholarship program and how to apply, click the link below. 
https://www.nelson.com/scholarship/?utm_source=newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Scholarship22
&goal=0_7b28060370-e2d2463d25-291585129&mc_cid=e2d2463d25&mc_eid=1464598de2 
 
Among Upcoming Events See the Career Centre Website Calendar for More!     
 
JUL 4-8, 2022 CapU JumpStart Workshops for New Students 
 

July 4 - 2-3pm - Career Planning 
July 6 - 12-1:30 Student Budgeting 101 
July 8 - 10-11a.m. - New to CapU 

 
At JumpStart, students will hear from CapU staff, faculty, and student leaders and get expert advice on student 
success, course planning, campus life, and more. Parents and supporters are also invited! They are welcome to join 
their student for JumpStart sessions on financial aid, academic accommodations, and more, in addition to attending 
their own session and networking opportunities with other parents/supporters and CapU staff. 
JumpStart takes place June 20 – July 8, 2022.  Register at: https://capilanou.ca/admis 
 
Questions regarding post-secondary options? Drop in or contact Ms. Millar to make an 
appointment   dmillar@sd38.bc.ca     
 
Please include your name, grade, and which school you attend in your email – thanks!            
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A BIG THANK YOU TO 
APPLEWOOD NISSAN RICHMOND! 

 
 

Once again, Applewood Nissan Richmond graciously donated a 
2011 Chevy Cruze to give away to one of our grads! 

 
Our Grade 12s wrote a short application describing how winning a 

car would positively impact their life.  
 

On H.J. Cambie Day (June 24), representatives from Applewood 
Nissan Richmond chose the winner via random draw. 

 
The big winner was Hella Mohamadi!  

 
 

 
  

 
A big thank you to Applewood Nissan Richmond for this incredible 

gift, as well as the numerous events they have sponsored at our 
school over the past few years! 

 

 

 


